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579 Tenney Mountain Highway NEW HAMPSHIRE 
Plymouth, NH 03264-3154 

www.nhec.com _Electric Co-op 
603-536-1800 / 800-698-2007 

November 4, 2009 

Lynn Fabrizio, Esq. 
StaffAttorney/Hearing Examiner 
New Hampshire Public U ilitie Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suit 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 

Re: New Hampshire December 2008 Ice Stonn Assessment Report 

Dear Ms. Fabrizio: 

New Hampshire Electric Cooperative (the "Co-op") has completed its review ofthe second NET 
Ice St0011 Assessment report dated October 30, 2009. We find that the extensive clarification 
information and factual corrections provided by the Co-op to I on October 16, 2009 from our 
review of the first NET report were not utilized in the second report. 

We view the second report to be inconclusive and misleading by oot utilizingliocorporating our 
c1arific tioo information and factual corrections. For example NHEC was the ecood utility to 
restore power to aU members and then provided assistance to two ofthe other lectric utilities. 

oinciding with this timely restoration work was an effective communication program keeping the 
state, towns, media and individual members informed about oW" progress to restore power. These 
dforts required great cooperation and individual initiative throughout our company. 

As you know, the Co-op voluntarily participated in the Ice Strom Assessment process, with the 
hope that the inti rmation gained through such a process would provide valuable insights and 
lessons which would help the Co-op better serve its members and allow all ofthe utilities and state 
and local government agencies to better serve the public. Indeed, we believe that this process has 
done much to identifY the strengths, weaknes es and opIX>rtunities for improvement which ar 
relevant to all ofNew Hampshire's organizations which must prepare for and respond to the types 
ofchallenges pres nted by the December 2008 Ice StOml. Likewise, this pr cess clearly revealed 
that the strengths, weakness and pportunities for improvement differ substantial from one 
organjzati n to another. W believe tl1at recognizing and acknowledging these differences is a 
fundamental element of any pro ess by which the organizations can learn from one another. In this 
respect, we ar disappointed that the conclusions and recommendations ofthe latest draft ofth 
NET report fuil to address or incorporate the factual correctioru and clarifications provided by the 
Co-op. Our concerns relating to the overly generalized nature fthe report's conclusions and 
recommendations are not merely the product of institutional pride. Rather, they reflect a fear that 
such undiffer ntiated conclusions and recommendations diminish the strength of the report as a 
resource for identifYing and implementing lessons learned from last December's difficulties. 
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PIe e do not h itate to contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 

Best Regards, ~ 

I/' , ~~
 
""--/ 

J T.B~as / 

ice Presid~Operations & Engineering 
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